
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

N e w s l e t t e r  
December 2023 

58 Osmaston Rd  

9378 5600 
Web:www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au 

Email:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

SMS 24hr Absence/Late:  
(SMS Prior to 9.00am) 

0408 092 347– name, rm, reason 
 
 

APPS for School 
CONNECT NOW – INFO / Comms  
QKR by MasterCard – PAYMENTS 

QUICKCLIQ – Uniforms/P&C Events 

FLEXISCHOOLS - Lunches 
 

 

 
 
 

PAYMENTS 
Voluntary Contributions  
Kindy- Yr6:  $60 p/student p/yr 

Excursions 
1)QKR App  OR 
2) Bank Transfer BSB 066 157 

Acct: 009 00733 
Ref: (Use Student first initial & full surname) 
 

 
 

 

 

 

School Planning Days & 

Public Holidays 2024 
(NO school for Students) 

Mon 4 Mar – Labour Day 

Fri 29 Mar – Good Friday 
Mon 15 Apr – School Plan Day 
Thu 25 Apr –  ANZAC Day 

Mon 3 Jun – WA Day 
Fri 1 Nov - School Plan Day 
Mon 4 Nov – School Plan Day 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

CALENDAR 

Term 4 2023 
Mon 11 Dec – Yr6 Grad 
Dinner 

Term 1 2024 
Mon 26 Feb - Interm Swim 
Tue 27 Feb – Yr3-6 Swim Carn 
Wed28Feb-Fri22Mar -Interm 

Swim Lessons (classes tba) 
13-25Mar – NAPLAN 
17 Jun – School Photos 

20-21Jun – School Photos 

Term 2 2024 
19 Apr–21 Jun - Winter Sports 
23 Apr–Inter Swim Carn Yr3-6 
Tue18 Jun – Faction XCountry 

27 Jun – Lightning Carnival 

 

2023 LAST SCHOOL DAY is Thursday 14 December 2023 
2024 SCHOOL STARTS Wednesday 31 January 2024 

From the Principal – Mike Black 
Another amazing year at Carine Primary School is drawing to a close. As the Christmas break 
approaches, I would like to start by thanking our supportive school community.  Parents and 
caregivers give so much of their time to support our educational program and school events. 
The P&C have continued to be tireless in their efforts to raise funds and build the community 
spirit and our dedicated School Board works hard in their governance role to help us determine 
our school direction. A huge thank you, to all.  
 

Also, a massive thank you goes to the wonderful Carine Primary School staff.  Our teachers, 
education assistants, administration staff, gardener and cleaners are all dedicated to their roles 
in the school.  They work hard and do an amazing job. Below, we name those staff who will be 
leaving the school at the end of this year.  I would like to especially thank these staff members 
for their amazing contribution to the school and for their dedication and determination to 
provide students with the best educational experience possible. 
 

To all our students, have a wonderful and safe holiday. The personal qualities of the students in 
this school came through very strongly in the school reports. You have worked hard and while 
you deserve this well-earned break, take some time to help around the house and look after 
your parents who have looked after you all year. To our Year 6 students and to students who 
are leaving, we wish you every success in your new school. Remember that “Carine” will always 
remain Your school”. 
 

Finally, allow me to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a wonderful new year. 

Year  6  Camp  

 

http://www.carineprimary.wa.edu.au/
mailto:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 3 2024 
Tue 6 Aug - Inter X Country 
Tue 27 Aug – Faction J&T 
Wed 28 Aug –Athletics Carnival 

12-13 Sep – Interschool Jumps 
& Throws 
 

Assemblies - Thursdays 
14 Dec – Graduation Assembly 
 
 

 
SCHOOL INFORMATION 

School Times 
Start of Day:    8.45am 
Recess:           11.00 – 11.20am 
Lunch:            12.50 – 1.30pm 

End of Day:     3.00pm 
 

Term Dates 2023 
T4: Mon 9 Oct – Thu 14 Dec 

 

Term Dates 2024 
T1: Wed 31 Jan – Thu 28 Mar 
T2: Tue 16 Apr – Fri 28 Jun 

T3: Mon 15 Jul – Fri 20 Sep 
T4: Mon 7 Oct – Thu 12 Dec 
 

 

 
 

P & C INFORMATION 

P&C Calendar 

 

 

 

P&C Meetings  

 

 
 

LUNCHES –  

Mon AND Wed 
Order ONLINE – by 

8.00am Mon & Wed 

https://flexischools.com.au/ 

 

 
 

School Uniform 
Order ONLINE: 
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  
 

 

 
 

Education Security 
If you notice suspicious 

behaviour on our school 

site please call: 

1800 177 777 or  

9264 4632 

 

 

Christmas Dance Concert 
Many thanks to our community for joining us for the end of year dance concert. The 
children performed wonderfully and the evening was filled with so much joy and 
excitement. 
 

Assemblies Rooms 12 and 13 
Well done to our final two classes who completed their assemblies in recent weeks. Firstly, 
Room 12, Year 5 presented an item on diversity which encouraged us to celebrate 
everyone’s uniqueness and individuality. It was a wonderful performance that promoted 
tolerance and kindness. Last week we had Room 13, Year 5 present their assembly on 
“Elections”. Their demonstration on how the Preferential System of voting works was 
nothing short of spectacular. Who would have thought that an election could be so much 
fun. Well done to both classes. 
 

School Development Days 
The School Board has endorsed the School Development Days for 2024. The compulsory 
dates are 29-30 Jan and 13 Dec.  The other 3 will be 15 April, 1 Nov and 4 Nov. 
 

Year 6 School Camp 
The Year 6 school camp was held in Week 5 at the Woodman Point Camp site. The children 
had a fantastic time so have a look at the photos in this newsletter. Many thanks to our Year 
6 teachers, Education assistants and our ECU student teachers for giving up so much of their 
time to organise and attend the camp. 
 

Kindy Christmas Concerts 
Well done to our talented Kindy students who performed their Christmas concerts this week 
and last.  They did an amazing job and got us all into the Christmas spirit. 
 

 
 

2024 Councillor Speeches and Voting 
The Councillor voting for next year’s Year 6s, took place in week 7. The students did a 
wonderful job with their speeches in front of the Year 4/5 cohort and staff.  As usual, Mr 
Adams enlisted the services of the Electoral Commission to conduct the election.  This not 
only ensures a fair and transparent process but is a great learning opportunity for students. 
 

Year 6 Carine SHS Orientation 
Our Year 6 students have been attending Orientation Days at their chosen high schools over 
the past few weeks. In week 7, our Year 6 students who will be attending CSHS attended 
their Orientation Day. The students, as always, came back feeling very excited and far less 
anxious about the year ahead. 
 

Staff Farewells 
We are sad to be farewelling some of our valued teaching and office staff at the end of 
2023.  Firstly, Mrs Humphry will be taking up a higher duties position at another school. 
Debbie’s deep knowledge, efficiency and approachability in her role as the Manager of 
Corporate Services will be greatly missed. For our teaching staff, Mrs Seeds, Mrs Grguric, 
Mrs Robertson and Miss Hogan will be also leaving Carine Primary School at the end of this 
year. Mrs Seeds has given Carine PS 17 years of dedicated service. We thank these 
wonderful staff members for all they have done for the school and for their incredible 
dedication. We wish them all the best for the future. 
 



 

  

 

Assembly Room 12 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assembly Room 13 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

DATE ITEM 
Tuesday 30 January Uniform Shop OPEN at Carine PS – 1.00pm till 3.00pm 

 

Order online QuickCliq – orders available only during 

school terms. 

Wednesday 31 January School commences for PP-Yr6 students - Term 1 

Kindy K2b school commences  

Monday 5 February Kindy K1a & K2a school commences 
 

Prior to school starting 2023 Student Class List Pre-Primary to Year 6 

Will be sent to parents via CONNECT with school map 

(class lists will NOT be displayed at school) 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student 
Councillor 

Voting 
For 
2024 



 

  

2024 School Costs 
The Carine Primary School Board has approved this schedule of Charges Summary for 2024.   

PERSONAL ITEMS – School Requirements: 

The school Personal Items Requirements lists cover consumable, stationery type items that your child will need in class - occasionally top-ups 
may be required throughout the year.  School supplies can be purchased through Campion online www.campion.com.au – use code MWP4.  
 
 

CONTRIBUTIONS – Voluntary: 
The total amount of contributions families are being asked to pay has been approved by the School Board - $60.00 per student per year.  This 
is in accordance with the School Education Regulations 2000.  Your contribution will be used to supplement school funding for the purchase of 
resources for the provision of the learning program activities.  
 

CHARGES: 
Throughout the year there will be charges that vary from class to class and child to child.  Based upon history, the school sets a maximum that 
is not to be exceeded for that year.  (Excursions, Visits, Drama, Swimming, Dance, Carnivals, IT, Camps, etc.)  The maximums for 2024 are set 
out below.  The amounts encompass all possible charges that could eventuate, however in most cases the real costs will be significantly less.  
Charges are billed at the time of the activity and spread over the four terms.  
 

The release of this information is aimed at providing parents with the opportunity to plan ahead to meet the needs of their child/ren’s 
education. 

Description K PP 1 2 3 4 5 6 

Visits 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 80 

Excursions  130 120 120 120 120 120 120 

In-term Swimming  90 90 90 90 90 90 90 

Competitions/assessments (voluntary participation)  
[Maths, English] 

   80 80 80 80 80 

Interschool Sport/Carnivals (transport, venue hire)   30 30 100 100 150 150 

Choir Transport     50 50 50 50 

Choir Uniform (white shirt, black pants, black shoes)     80 80 80 80 

Early Years Extension (selected students only)   10 10 10    

PEAC Activities (selected students only – refer to itemised 
charges above (pg 2) 

     50 215 300 

Year 6 Camp        500 

Graduation T-Shirt        50 

Graduation Book        50 

Graduation Dinner        60 

Instrumental Music (selected students) 
(Instrument Hire) 

    110 110 110 110 

*Class Photograph Classic Pack (Optional cost) 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 

Maximum Anticipated Charges for 2024 130 350 380 460 770 810 1025 1770 

 

Michael Black, Principal, October 2023 

 

 

Max Fredrickson has been awarded the CUB SCOUTS Peak Award of Grey Wolf.  This 

award is the culmination of 2 years of work and it has required regular participation in 

weekly and weekend activities and individual work to develop and demonstrate skills in 

bushwalking, camping, bushcraft and the essentials of scouting.  Max participated in 

community, outdoor activity, creativity and personal development as well as  leading and 

assisting in the running of activities. Well done Max. 

http://www.campion.com.au/


 

  

Clarinet Students - christmas songs 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 
IMPORTANT SCHOOL INFORMATION 

 

• Please do not arrange to collect your child during morning recess or lunch time as staff 

are unable to find students whilst they are playing outdoors. 

• Fridays all day are part of the school week – please arrange holidays etc after 3pm.  

• Days either side of pupil free days are also school days so please ensure children attend 

school – signing out of students during the day causes interruption to Admin and 

Teachers. 
 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

If your child is or will be absent from school, please use the 24Hr SMS Absence Line – 

 0408 092 347.   
 

PAYMENTS for Excursions 

Payment for Excursions need to be made by the DUE DATE requested.  We would like all 
students to be able to attend excursions and not be repeatedly asked to bring in payment 
and parent authorisations.  Please pay by the Qkr App. 
 
 

HOW TO MAKE PAYMENTS to Carine PS 
 

Voluntary Contributions, Excursions and School PAYMENTS  

• School payments should be via the Qkr by MasterCard APP – use correct year level & 
room number. 

• If paying via Bank Transfer, please use the reference: - 

• your child’s first initial & surname & reason for payment eg J Citizen-school contrib 

 

  

APPS Parents NEED on for SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS, PAYMENTS & 

LUNCHES - Please ensure you have the following APPS on your phone :- 

 
 

 
 

Payments 

1. Qkr 

(Preferred) 

Qkr by MasterCard APP Information about Qkr and how to set up student 
profiles is in the CONNECT LIBRARY. 

2. Bank Transfer Carine Primary School 

 

BSB:            066 157 

Account:    00900733 

Ref:             Child First Initial & Surname 

3. EFTPOS 

Machine 

School Admin Office  

Payments to School – NO CASH 

CONNECT NOW –INFO & Comms         QKR by MasterCard – School PAYMENTS 

 
QUICKCLIQ –Uniforms, P&C Events        FLEXISCHOOLS – Lunches 

000 



 

  

School Board 

Expressions of interests are invited for parents who are interested in being members of the 
School Board. Please collect an “Expression of Interest” form from the front office or email 
carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au and request an electronic form. Please submit forms by 
3.00pm Wednesday 13 December 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lunch Orders pay by Flexischools Mondays & Wednesdays 

Order by 8.00am 

Wait for Confirmation 

https://flexischools.com.au/

Uniform Orders 

(Tue -Sun) 
pay by QuickCliq Current student–note room no. 

New student–note pickup at Admin 
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/ 

P&C Events 
(Pizza, Donut, etc) 

pay by QuickCliq  https://www.quickcliq.com.au/ 

 

 
School Uniforms 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
ORDER & PAY VIA QUICKCLIQ (online ordering closed on Mondays) 
 
The UNIFORM SHOP at school will be open on: - 
 

Tuesday 30 January 2024 
1.00pm till 3.00pm 

 

Ordering during the school year 

• Order via Quickcliq https://www.quickcliq.com.au/  

• Uniform Ordering Information and Pricing: See Carine PS website. 

• Orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom – usually during the following week.   

• If you DO NOT have a current student at Carine PS – NOTE online that you are a new parent 
and will pick up from the Admin Office – approx. 2 weeks later. 

• Please CLEARLY LABEL your child’s full name on all uniform items.   

• Note:  pickup of uniform items – the school is closed from Friday 15 December 2023. 

• Note:  the online ordering system will close on Sunday 10 December 2023 and will open again 

for orders on Tuesday 2 January 2024. 

VOLUNTEERS to assist with the Uniform Shop are always welcome! 

 
Sam Daniel, COORDINATOR - uniformshop.carinepandc@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:carine.ps@education.wa.edu.au
https://flexischools.com.au/
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/
https://www.quickcliq.com.au/
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(find us on Facebook - 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/229382999737277).  
  
Every 3-4 months we coordinate to rehome 
2200 commercial egg farm hens.  Not only 
are these hens great egg layers, they also 
have a great temperament and are very 
friendly and kid friendly too.  

 

0 

 
 

COMMUNITY 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/229382999737277

